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November 2021 

In this issue: 

As a deeply religious people, the Pilgrims undoubtedly prayed at the 1621 harvest feast. Their prayers 

were spontaneous, however, and the exact words not known. A typical prayer might be: 

O Lord our God and heavenly Father, which of Thy unspeakable mercy towards us, 

hast provided meate and drinke for the nourishment of our weake bodies. Grant us 

peace to use them reverently, as from Thy hands, with thankful hearts:  let Thy bless-

ing rest upon these Thy good creatures, to our comfort and sustentation: and grant we 

humbly beseech Thee, good Lord, that as we doe hunger and thirst for this food of our 

bodies, so our soules may earnestly long after the food of eternal life, through Jesus 

Christ, our Lord and Saviour, Amen. 

hanksgiving   -   1621 
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Thanksgiving – The Pilgrims’ Perspective 

 

Dear Friends, 

 

As I write this month’s Reflections article, once again I think back to our nation’s rich history. It is filled 

with stories of people who persevered, despite life’s difficulties. As we come to another Thanksgiving 

holiday, it would be good to remember one of those stories. 

 

On April 5, 1621, a small group of Pilgrims stood on the beach and watched as the Mayflower 

slowly sailed out of Plymouth harbor for the return trip to England. 

 

Spring was finally emerging after a bitter and disastrous winter. Nothing could have prepared 

that small band for the harsh realities of building a settlement, while fighting off starvation and 

sickness.  

 

At the close of that first winter, 50 of the original 102 Mayflower passengers had died. They 

were buried on Cole’s Hill overlooking Plymouth Harbor. 

 

It’s remarkable that none of the Pilgrims decided to board the Mayflower and return 

to England that spring day in 1621. Instead, they decided to stay in the wilderness 

and continue their New World experiment.  

 

Their story reminds us of what Hebrews 11:15 says about the heroes of faith: “ If they 

had longed for the country they came from, they could have gone back.” 

  

That fall, Governor William Bradford announced a time of celebration thanking God for his 

blessings. The Pilgrims invited the Wampanoag Indians to join them. They owed them a 

great debt for helping them plant life-sustaining crops that previous spring. 

 

400 years later, our nation that sprang from that small band of Pilgrims is again facing numerous 

challenges. Our New World experiment seems to be in jeopardy.  

 

This Thanksgiving let’s remember the Puritan’s example of perseverance. Let’s seek the 

same Savior they trusted and committed their very survival to.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

Dr. David W. Price 

Lead Pastor 

   

 

 
 

Pastor 

David’s 
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Great Outdoors Community Church Small Study Groups 2021-22 
Small groups provide a unique opportunity for the participants to engage in  

spiritual growth, Biblical study, Christian fellowship and in loving support of one another.  
If you would like to either host or lead a group, then please  call the church office at 321-383-0303. 

Cultivating relationships while growing together in Christ 

MONDAY MEN & WOMEN’S BIBLE STUDY GROUP 

 LEADER - Ray Zielinski 570-574-5788 (sandyzi@aol.com) 

 MEETS - Mondays at 11:00 AM 

 LOCATION - Fellowship Hall 

 TOPICS - Begin Nov 8 = The Great Escape—The Rapture.  Here 
and gone in a moment, in the twinkling of an eye! 

    

WEDNESDAY PRAYER MEETING  - Year Round 

LEADER-Dan Zahn 269-7957  (dzahnr@aol.com) 
MEETS - 2nd Wednesday of the month at 6:30 PM 

LOCATION - Fellowship Hall 

TOPIC - Praying for our Country and our Leadership 
 

 

THURSDAY MORNING PRAYER GROUP - Year Round 

LEADERS—Cindy Manire 385-1130 

MEETS—Thursday mornings from 8:00-9:00 AM  

LOCATION—Via Zoom 

TOPIC—Praying for the needs of the church 

PASTOR’S BIBLE STUDY-  Year Round 

LEADER—Dr. David W. Price, Lead Pastor 383-0303 

LIVE STREAMING:  Thursday 10:00am - 11:00am  

IN PERSON:  Thursday 11:00am - 12:00pm 

LOCATION—Fellowship Hall  

TOPIC—The Book of Acts  

 
 

THURSDAY EVENING BIBLE STUDY  - Year Round 

LEADER-Dan Zahn 269-7957 
        (dzahnr@aol.com) 
MEETS - Thursday at 6:30 PM  

LOCATION - Via Zoom 

 TOPIC - The Book of Matthew 

 

PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY  -  November—April 

 LEADER - Rosalind Zahn 

 Meets - 2nd & 4th Friday   

 Location—Narthex 

                     VETERAN’S PROGRAM 

             NOVEMER 3, 2021 

7:00 PM 

 

Great Outdoors Community Church will present its annual Veteran’s Program. Guest speaker, Major 

Thomas Baize, USAF (Retired) will highlight the importance and role of Spouses and the Military. All 

those in attendance who were married at the time of their spouse’s service will receive a small token of 

appreciation. An updated Honor Roll of TGO Veterans will also be featured. A love offering will be re-

ceived and donated to the Cape Canaveral National Cemetery Support Committee. Many of our 

TGO Veterans have been laid to rest there. Refreshments follow the program.  

For more information, please contact: 

Loretta Anné 

ejllanne@att.net 

321-385-9667 

Activities and Committees  
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VETERAN’S PROGRAM 
JOIN US FOR A TRIBUTE TO OUR 

TGO VETERANS! 
 

WEDNESDAY 
NOVEMBER 3, 2021 

7 PM 
 

PROGRAM WILL  ADDRESS THE IMPORTANCE OF 

HONORING VETERANS WITH A 

SPECIAL FOCUS ON  

SPOUSES OF VETERANS  AND  

THEIR CONTRIBUTIONS 

 

GUEST SPEAKER 
MAJOR THOMAS BAIZE, USAF (Ret.),  

 
GRAND FINALE: 

 

HONOR ROLL OF TGO VETERANS 
 

LOVE OFFERING: 
  

CAPE CANAVERAL NATIONAL CEMETERY  
SUPPORT COMMITTEE 

 
 

REFRESHMENTS IN FELLOWSHIP HALL 
FOLLOWING THE PROGRAM 
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 RETURN OF “SUPPER 6” 
  

What was “Supper 6” you may ask?  Well a few years ago members of the 

congregation signed up to have dinner together.  We got together for dinner, 

once a month for 3 months.   The group is limited to 6 or 7 people.  Each month 

a different couple or individual “hosts” the group for dinner.  Each participant 

brings a side dish and the host provides the main course.   

 

Come join us for a great time of fellowship around the table!   

 

In November and December we will have sign ups in Fellowship Hall,  

with the dinners in January, February and March.   

 

Stay tuned! 

JB Kump and Cindy Manire 

Activities and Committees (Continued) 

GRIEFSHARE 
 

Resumes Wednesday 

November 3 at 2:00 pm 

Admin Office 

 

We will begin a special 6 week series: 
 

Nov: 3, 10, 24,  Dec: 1, 15 and 22 
 

“Surviving the Holidays - A Survival Guide” 
 

A video and time of discussion will take place regarding  

how to approach and plan for the holidays as well as some survival tips. 

 

For more information, please contact: 

Robert MacNevin, Facilitator 

508-942-0010 or email at rmacnevinjr@gmail.com  

PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY 
 

The Prayer Shawl Ministry resumes  

Friday, November 12 

9 AM in the Narthex 
 

Rosalind Zahn 

321-446-7968 

 

NOVEMBER CONCERTS 
 

   See Page 
Nov 7, 2021 Sunday  6:00 PM Tribute Quartet  22 
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Activities and Committees (Continued) 

 

 

Saturday,  

January 29 

 

GOOD NEWS.   
 

The Good News Jail Ministry that GOCC supports 

had a very successful golf tournament October 

18th to raise funds for their ministry. Forty-two golf-

ers took part, including a foursome from TGO.  All 

the tees were sponsored (for $200 apiece).  Many 

who could not play sent in contributions. The total 

amount of money raised is still not known since 

checks are still coming in. The Jail Ministry is very 

grateful for the help of our church and they are 

excited that new golfers joined them 

and there were new sponsors.  

Rosalind Zahn & Micky Overway 
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HELPING HANDS MINISTRY 
 

 
 

All facets of Helping Hands are available to anyone in TGO, not just church attenders.  If you have 

a neighbor who has had surgery and is returning home alone, we can: 

• provide meals for up to 3 weeks,  

• provide medical equipment to help with rehab 

• provide transportation to rehab 

• grocery store, doctor 
 

If they (or you) need help in rehab, we have a Lending Closet, just call & ask. 

•  walkers  

• wheelchairs  

• shower chairs, etc. 
  
 

Our lesser used, but available handymen to help with “honey do list” items you can no longer do, 

especially if it means climbing a ladder.   

 

We also have a baby lending closet with items for visiting grandchildren like: 

• Pack’n Play cribs 

• walkers, strollers 

• toys 
 

Even lesser known, our Respite Care ministry may help caregivers have sitters come in to sit with 

their loved one so they can go out.   

 

We also help with someone alone coming home from the hospital and needing to be checked in 

on, or a list of paid caregivers, if necessary.   

 
The last part of our ministry is the County Services Liaison.  We are aware of services available in 

the county that may be of help to you, such as: 

 Meals on Wheels           Free hand holds  Installed free ramps built 
 

 

We are also familiar with Assisted Living and Nursing Homes available in this area, including costs 

and move in criteria.    

 

 

 
 

 

Helping Hands continues to be available to help you year round.   We always need volunteers.  If you are 

interested in volunteering or if you need assistance feel free to call Elaine Stewart or the appropriate leader 

for more details. 
 

Home Repairs Elaine Stewart 315-263-0758 elainerstewart@gmail.com 

Temporary Meals Linda Snyder 610-751-5919 ravenmst20@hotmail.com  

Transportation Clariece Roberts 321-267-7382  clariece@cfl.rr.com 

Lending Closet Jan Lundeberg 763-221-1605 janislundeberg@gmail.com 

Senior Resources Bev Houghton 810-919-1629 bhoughto10@hotmail.com 

Senior Sitter  Kathy Pike 724-622-1001 kathyjpike@gmail.com  

   Coordinator 

HELPING HANDS CONTACTS 

• booster and car seats 

• high chairs 

• canes 

• raised toilet seats 

Activities and Committees (Continued) 

mailto:elainerstewart@gmail.com
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Activities and Committees (Continued) 

 

THE NEED FOR DONATIONS 

TO THE FOOD PANTRY CONTINUES 
 

The following are just a few ways to increase our giving to a much needed charity. North Bre-

vard County has a major need for all you can give, including money. 

 

For the many of you who drop off bags of food in the Narthex, THANK YOU, and please contin-

ue to do so.  Your thoughtfulness is a Blessing.  The door may be locked, please just knock, staff 

are in the office. 

 

Please remember, if you are leaving for an extended period  and you have left over food re-

maining in your refrigerator (frozen or not; dry foods: open or not) and prefer not to take it with 

you, we urge you to consider donating it to the Walk About  Recovery, North Brevard Charity or 

Liberty Lodge Recovery.  These donations can be picked up on any Tuesday, Wednesday or 

Thursday morning by calling Bill Shaw at 215-450-5900. 

 
SHOPPING: 

 If or when you are shopping at one of the local markets or a big box store, please consider:  

 When buying BOGO (Buy1/Get 1), donate the “free” one as a Pantry donation 

 Purchasing a case lot dry food as your monthly donation 
 

WEARABLE CLOTHING: 

 A big need!  Before disposing of your out-of-date, too big, too small items, please consider 

giving them a “second life”  - donate them to help Walk About Ministries 
 

Please keep your contributions coming.   GOD BLESS all of you and thank you again for your 

generous donations.  We are helping people who basically have nothing. 
 

Thank you all! 

  Bill Shaw 

215-450-5900 

Please - no expired items 

HELPING HANDS MINISTRY 
 

Volunteer Needed for Respite Sitting Program 

 

The Helping Hands Ministry needs a person who is service-minded and willing to administer our 

Respite Sitting program for caregivers.  
 

 This program provides sitters for a loved one - when the caregiver has to do errands or go to 

an appointment for a couple of hours; 

 The sitters do not give any care, but are there to make sure the loved one is safe 

 The administrator does not need to be a sitter, but will keep a list of those available to sit and 

call them when needed 

 They will also recruit more sitters as needed 

 Generally, once a year (in January) we have a table during coffee hour where we recruit in 

general, for all aspects of the ministry  

 

If you are interested, please call or email: 

Elaine Stewart  

315-263-0758 or  

elainerstewart@gmail.com 
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Singulars Outings  
 

After a lengthy period of inactivity because of Covid (sound familiar), Great Outdoors Community Church’s 

Singulars group has returned with an interesting and well-subscribed list of ac-

tivities and fellowship.  
 

The Singulars took to Fellowship Hall in July to hold a luncheon featuring 

Jim Banke, former Florida Today Space writer, broadcaster and author 

who gave us an inside look at some “behind the scenes”  aspects of the 

Space Program in Florida, as well as his personal journey from a young 

“space cadet” to a well-known commentator and reporter of the na-

tion’s Space exploration efforts. 
 

A bus trip to Winter Park Playhouse in Orlando for a performance of “Crazy for 

Gershwin” at the Playhouse there gave seventeen Singulars an opportunity to enjoy the singing and danc-

ing of a professional company doing memorable and recognizable tunes with an entertaining storyline. Lots 

of talent on display and a fun, comfortable bus ride to and from. 
 

In September a sizeable group of Singulars went out for lunch at Dixie 

Crossroads. We found out this nationally-known eatery not only serves sea-

food, but they have many other great menu items, and we tried many of 

them. As a special treat, the owner of the restaurant, Laurilee Thompson 

(see photo) who is an outspoken advocate for the Indian  River Lagoon 

made a point to come and speak to us; very 

interesting. 
  

October’s outing to the Brevard Zoo was open to the entire church. The Singulars 

leadership had arranged for a “behind the scenes” briefing from the zoo staff just 

for our group. Of course the animals provided great entertainment and a satisfy-

ing lunch with the rest of the day to enjoy the zoo at leisure made this one of 

those “must do” events.     

Singulars - Upcoming Events 
November 19 at 11:00am  - Fellowship Hall will be the scene for a “Singles Only Sing Along”        

lasagna luncheon.  See page 12 for details 
 

December 5, Sunday - The Singulars have purchased a limited number of tickets for a perfor-

mance of the musical “Holiday Inn” at the Cocoa Village Playhouse.  See page 13 for details 
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November 9, 2021 

10:00 a.m. 
 

Program: 

Operation Christmas Child 

By:  Bev Gardner, 

Regional Area Coordinator 

 

Special Music 
 

Lunch: 

In individual containers 

Provided by Kelly’s Cuisine 

$10 

 

 Annual Programs will be distributed 

 Open Seating - Come meet your friends and neighbors and 
have a relaxing morning in an atmosphere of Christian love 

 
Luncheon sign-up after Church 

Fellowship Hall 

Oct 17, 24, 31  

Please join us for our  

Welcome Back Luncheon  

WOMEN IN THE CHURCH 

  2021-22 Theme: 

“In Times Like These” 
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         BIBLE STUDY 
 

THE DANIEL PRAYER 
by Anne Graham Lotz 

 

6-week study 

beginning Wednesday  

 February 2, 2022 

10:00 am  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Spiritual Life Leader & 

Bible Study Coordinator 

Diane J Bomberger 
 

321-264-9583     

deebomb583@gmail.com 

Sign up after church in Fellowship Hall: 

December - January 
 

Study Guides will also be available  

during this time:   $13 

W O M E N  I N  T H E  
C H U R C H  

Group will meet in Fellowship Hall 

February 2:   Lesson One 

February 9:   Lesson Two 

February 16:   Lesson Three 

 February 23:   Lesson Four 

  March 2:   Lesson Five 

  March 9:   Lesson Six 

mailto:deebomb583@gmail.com
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W O M E N  I N   
T H E  C H U R C H  
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“GOCC Women’s Church Retreat” 

to be held at 

Park Avenue Baptist Church Retreat Center 

January 17 and 18, 2022 

(Overnight on the 17th and departing on the 18th) 

 

 

Overnight Accommodations Available 
Double occupancy  (2 beds per room) 

Meals included 
Space is limited, sign up early! 

 
After 1-1/2 years of uncertainty, levels of stress 

and worry over the unknown, this will be a  
wonderful opportunity for us to gather, share  

fellowship and reconnect with our sisters in Christ, 
all the while,  having fun, laughter and thankfulness. 

 
Come join us!! 

 
Reservations will be taken at  

 

- WIC Fellowship Luncheons 
 

- Sunday Fellowship Hall (after church) 
 

November and December 
 
 

Cost:  Available Nov 7 
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BY NOV 21st 

Please pick up a box and fill it with 

gifts, love and prayer, return by 

NOVEMBER 21st 
 

-OR - 
 

Visit the GOCC website: 
 

tgochurch.org  
 

Click on: 

“Build a Shoebox” 
 

For a total of $25, you can select 

the items for your box or allow   

Samaritan’s Purse to fill a culturally 

correct box for the difficult to 

reach countries and the closed 

countries.  You may purchase 

multiple boxes at one time. 

 

May you be blessed by giving to 

another a part of what you have 

so graciously received from God. 

tgochurch.org   Click on “Build a shoebox” 

OPERATION:  Christmas Child 
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 -  See Page 6 

 -  See Page 22 
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On Sunday, October 17, 2021, a combined hand bell choir composed of our own Bells 

of Praise and the bell ringers from Divine Mercy Catholic Church on Merritt Island performed 

Ode to Joy. Led by director Nancy Reinish and accompanied on the organ by Carolyn Craft, 

the audience expressed its joy with a standing ovation.  

October in Review 

Eirinn Abu, a well-known  

saxophonist,  performed for 

our GOCC audience  

Saturday evening.   

EIRINN 
ABU 

CONCERT 
Oct 23 
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October in Review 
 

October 24 
 

  Welcome  
       Back 
           Brunch  

Ice Cream Social 

October 23 



  

 

 

I would like to thank all my wonderful friends for their beautiful 
cards, phone calls and the many prayers during my recovery from 
my fractured hip.  All of you made a difficult time easier. 
 

Maxine Slager 

 Secrets in Our Garden 

Passages: 
Great Outdoors Community Church 

sends our condolences to: 
 

10/13 Family & friends, of the passing of Mary Shigley   Addington Place 

10/09 Family & friends, on the passing of Eileen Cooper  373 Harmony Lane 

 

Beautiful signage welcoming everyone 
to our lovely Memory Garden 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 
 

 

1 
11:00 am Ray Z’s  

Bible Study, FH 

2 

1:00 pm Caregiver’s 

Support, Choir Rm. 

3 
2:00 pm GriefShare 
Support Group, 

Admin Office 

7:00 pm Veterans 
Day Program, 

Sanct 

4 
 8:00 am Prayer, Zoo 

  8:00 am Worship Committee, 

FH 

10:00 am  Verse by Verse, 

Sanct. Livestream 

11:00 am Pastor’s Bible Study, 

FH 

  2:00 pm Bell Choir, FH 

  6:30 pm Thursday Evening 

Bible Study, FH 

5 
10:00 am Choir 

6 

 
 

7 Communion 
 

Fall Back 1 hour 
 

10:00 am Worship 

11:00 pm Fellowship 

  6:00 pm Tribute 

Quartet, Sanct. 

8 
11:00 am Ray Z’s  

Bible Study, FH 

 
 

9 
10:00 am WIC    
Fellowship Luncheon, 

FH 

 

10 
2:00 pm GriefShare  
Support Group, 

Admin Office 

6:30 pm Prayer 
Meeting, Sanct. 

  

11  Veteran’s Day 
 8:00 am Prayer  

10:00 am  Verse by Verse, 

Sanct. Livestream 

11:00 am Pastor’s Bible 

Study, FH 

  2:00 pm Bell Choir, FH 

  6:30 pm Thursday 

Evening Bible Study, FH 

12 
9:00 am Prayer 
Shawl Ministry, 

Narthex 

10:00 am Choir 

Noon Singulars 
Sing Along, FH 
 

 

13 
9:00 am Board 

Meeting, FH 
 

 
 

14 
10:00 am Worship 

11:00 pm Fellowship 
 

 

 

15 
11:00 am Ray Z’s  

Bible Study, FH 

16 17 

 

18 
  8:00 am Prayer 

  9:00  am Missions, FH 

10:00 am  Verse by Verse, 

Sanct., Livestream 

11:00 am Pastor’s Bible 

Study, FH 

  2:00 pm Bell Choir, FH 

  6:30 pm Thursday 

Evening Bible Study, FH 

19 
10:00 am Choir 

20 

 
 

21 
10:00 am Worship 

11:00 pm Fellowship 

22 
11:00 am Ray Z’s  

Bible Study, FH 

23 24 
2:00 pm GriefShare  
Support Group, 

Admin Office  

25 
Thanksgiving Day 

 

 

26 
10:00 am Choir 

 

 

 

27 

 
 

28 
10:00 am Worship 

11:00 pm Fellowship 

29 
11:00 am Ray Z’s  

Bible Study, FH 

30 
  

  

November 2021 

———- Office Closed ———- 


